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DEPARTMENT OF ANIMAL SERVICES	

 

Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes

Date: Monday, August 9, 2021

Call to order: 6:30 PM

Members Present:
Mr. Gary Evans
Ms. Marianne Fasbender
Ms. Toni O’Neil

Members Absent:
Ms. Amanda Rocker, Chair
Mr. Joshua Forrester, Vice Chair
Dr. Robert Sheegog


Guests Present:
Mr. Richard Gabbert, Animal Control Manager
Ms. Jennifer Monteforte


The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM. The August agenda was reviewed. Ms. Toni O’Neal motioned to approve the agenda; Ms. Marianne Fasbender seconded. All were in favor. 

The June 14, 2021 minutes were reviewed. No corrections were proposed. Ms. Marianne Fasbender motioned to approve the minutes; Ms Toni O’Neal seconded. All were in favor.

Mr. Richard Gabbert presented the shelter report. The department statistics from July & August 2021 were reviewed and a copy was distributed to Advisory Committee members. The committee requested that spay/neuter statistics be added to the information shared in the upcoming meeting. 

Officer Gabbert shared updates on the Animal Services Director recruitment process, animal services staffing, and progress on renovations (estimated 6–8-month time frame to be fully operational). Operations continue by appointment only for all shelter services. 


Ms. Jennifer Monteforte advised the committee that Animal Services had been awarded a grant in the amount of $6,600 from the North Carolina Community Foundation. The grant will be used to purchase/update needed equipment for the Animal Services Veterinary Suite. Ms. Monteforte also shared that due to covid restrictions and shelter renovations, the shelter volunteer program remained on hold for the public and was welcoming a limited number of experienced volunteers to participate in the program. 


Unfinished Business:
Feral Cats
The committee discussed with Officer Gabbert the continuing issue of feral cats in Onslow County. Mr. Gabbert discussed that this is an ongoing problem in that unsocialized feral cats carry disease, reproduce unabated and cause property damage. Feral cats are not adoptable & are held at the shelter for a mandatory 72-hour hold. Public feeding is exacerbating the issue and those managing colonies need to spay/neuter as well as provide proper vaccinations. Mr. Gary Evans offered that the county needs to be progressive in handling the situation and asked if there were options to work with the state as well as become more proactive in issuing public nuisance and rabies citations. Mr. Gabbert acknowledged this is an ongoing challenge for Animal Services. 

New Business:
Ms. Toni O’Neil raised a question of permits and the relationship between Possumwood Acres and Animal Services. However, the matter was deemed to be outside the scope of the Advisory Committee. 

There was no additional new business. 

There was no public comment. 

Ms. Toni O’Neal motioned to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Marianne Fasbender seconded the motion. All were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:00PM.  
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